
   

 

 

 
  

 

 

Volume XXX Number 8  August 2024 

 

Where Kirkwood Community Center 
Room 200                                      
111 South Geyer Rd.         
Kirkwood, MO  63122 

 

When 4th Monday each month at 7:30 

PM 

Membership $15 for Regular members 
$10 for email only 

 

|august|26|Meeting| 
 

Earlier this year we all enjoyed David Mahsman’s 
presentation on how and when we all started our 
philatelic journey, with lots of pictures and 
memories from the past. David received so much 
material for it that he couldn’t complete it all, so 
he will be back this month for the second portion 
of the trip down memory lane.   

    

K{program\schedule}L    
 
September….Confederate Stamps…..…Ron McVay 
October………..Philatelic Jeopardy……..Guy Gasser 
November…..Auction Bux Auction….Jerry Schultz 
 
Thanks to everyone who volunteered to fill out 

our programs for this year. Katrina is already 

working on the programs for next year. Sign up 

now and you will have plenty of time to prepare.  

 

Awhat|you|missedB 
 

Guy gave us the latest info on StampFest and on 
our meeting sites for the coming months. We then 
prepared post cards for mailing to update those on 
our large mailing list that StampFest has been 

cancelled for this year but will be back in August 
of next year. 

K|words||from||el||presidenté|L 
     

i everyone. This month’s column comes to 
you from Hartford, CT, home to this year’s 
Great American Stamp Show (GASS). The 

APS along with the ATA (American Topical 
Association) and FDCS (First Day Cover Society), 
and the show sponsors, USPS, are putting on 
another great show.  This year’s show includes two 
first day ceremonies, many seminars and 
presentations, at least a couple dozen societies, an 
auction (a firm I have never heard of), a couple 
sessions of Dungeons and Dragons, and of course 
the Champion of Champion competition for 
exhibitors and a 75+ dealer bourse.  

I’ve only seen one club member at the show so far, 
Alan Barasch, and I’m wondering why I haven’t 
seen any other club members??? Where is 
everyone? It couldn’t be because Hartford is over 
1,000 miles away now, could it? The club did have 
one other member represented at the show, 
Christina Esbeck. While she was not there, her 
champion youth exhibit “Cupcakes” was on 
display in the show’s court of honor, and her new 
four-frame exhibit “Thinking of You” was 
competing. Next year GASS will be in Chicago, 
Schaumburg actually, which is West of downtown 
and away from the hustle and bustle. I hope that 
the rest of the club’s members will be able to 
attend that one.  

Since we are not able to hold StampFest this year, 
the members present at last month’s meeting 
overwhelmingly voted to hold a club pot luck 
picnic foray next month on Saturday, 28 
September. The time and location to follow by 
next month’s meeting.   

The meeting this month is still at the Community 
Center.  Next month is supposed to be the month 
we move to our temporary location.  Next months 
newsletter will have all the information on where 
we are going.   
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It’s time to start thinking about officer elections 
this year. Next month I’ll need a nominating 
committee for nominations for this year’s offices, 
which are vice president and secretary. Who might 
throw their hat in the ring? Also coming up this 
year is the annual auction bux auction. Remember 
that the lots are all donated so please be thinking 
about what to donate to the cause. In December, 
which will be here before we know it, is the annual 
Christmas party. There will be more information 
on that event in the next newsletter. 

Have you ordered your club shirt yet? If not, it’s 
never too late to order one. All one must do is 
contact the VP.   

The program this month will be part 2 of David 
Mahsman’s “How and When”. If part 2 is anything 
like part 1, it will be an interesting and enjoyable 
evening. I’m guessing that it will be all of that, if 
not more. Come on out and experience the fun!  

The VP has filled the program list for the rest of 
this year. She is now working on next year.  Yes, 
this is a never-ending process. Sign up early for 
your choice of month and let’s get a jump start on 
next year. 

That is all! 

         Guy  

{|did|you|know?|} 
 

Between the Post Office Dept and USPS 
they have produced six different board 
games over the years. The first one, “Uncle 
Sam’s Mail” was released in 1893! 

{|opel+|} 
 

The “Old Philatelists Eating Lunch Plus gathering 
will be on September 9 at Syberg’s Dorsett, 2430 
Old Dorsett Rd, at the intersection of I-270 and 
Dorsett. Good friends, good food, lots of talk – 
what’s not to like? We hope to see you there. 

 
 

 

 

AboursesB 
 

The Second Saturday Bourse has been 
resurrected. It will be held in the Epic 
Empowerment Center at 17795 Wildhorse Creek 
Road in Chesterfield, MO. Look for the sign along 
the road. This is another great opportunity to 
meet local dealers and add to your collection.  

The first MSDA bourse was held June 1-2 in St. 
Charles. It was a little cramped for space, but it 
was busy. There will be another one in October. 

 
|officers||P 

 
President………………Guy Gasser (314-330-8684) 

• President@GreaterMoundCity.org 
Vice-Pres……..…Katrina Whitaker (314-479-1219) 

• Vice-Prez@GreaterMoundCity.org 
Secretary………………Phil Schorr (314-843-8493) 

• Secretary@GreaterMoundCity.org 
Treasurer……….……..Pat Morgan (636-278-0646) 

• Treasurer@GreaterMoundCity.org 

 
A||committee||chairs||B 

 
Auction Bux…………Gene Stewart (314-481-9098) 

genestamps@charter.net 
Editor & Librarian……Phil Schorr (314-843-8493)  

Secretary@GreaterMoundCity.org 
 Webmaster……..…..…Pat Morgan (636-278-0646) 

 Treasurer@GreaterMoundCity.org 
Club Auction……David Mahsman (314-330-8202) 
                                 Richard Thies     (314-518-4305) 
 

|club|website 
www.greatermoundcity.org 

 

about:blank
mailto:Treasurer@GreaterMoundCity.org
http://www.greatermoundcity.org/



